
 

 

 PRECIOUS BLOOD CATHOLIC CHURCH 
114 East Edmondson Street 

Culpeper, Virginia 22701 
540-825-8945 

www.preciousbloodcatholicchurch.com 

 

Parish Hall – CCD Office 

540-825-1339 

 

Epiphany Catholic School 

540-825-9017 
 

 
REGISTRATION 
A warm welcome is extended to new parishioners.  
New members can register with the parish office 
during office hours.  Registration forms are also 
available in the Church vestibule and can be dropped 
in the collection basket during Mass.  Parish 
registration is required for reception of the Sacraments 
(Baptism, Confirmation and Matrimony) and letters of 
eligibility to serve as godparent or sponsor.   

 
SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION 
is available on Saturday: 4:30–5:30 p.m. and any other 
time upon request. 

 
SACRAMENT OF BAPTISM 
Registered parishioners who are requesting baptism 
for their child should contact the parish office to sign 
up for the required pre-baptismal classes. 

 
SACRAMENT OF MARRIAGE 
is celebrated after a period of preparation of not less 
than six months.  Registered parishioners who wish to 
marry at Precious Blood should contact the parish 
office during office hours before making any other 
arrangements. 

 
CCD CLASSES 
Sunday:  9:30 – 10:45 a.m. (K-6) 
  12:15 – 1:30 p.m. (7-12)  

   
EPIPHANY CATHOLIC SCHOOL 
Preschool: 3 & 4 year old 
Elementary:  K-5 
Middle School:   6-8   
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

May 5, 2013  
“ Sixth Sunday of Easter “  

        

 
MASSES 
Saturday: 6:00 p.m. 
Sunday: 8:30 & 11:00 a.m. 
  4:00 p.m. (SPANISH) 
Daily:  8:30 a.m. 
Holy Days: 8:30 a.m. & 7:00 p.m. 

 
PARISH OFFICE HOURS 
Monday – Friday: 8:30 a.m. –3:30 p.m. 

 
PARISH STAFF: 
Rev. Anselme Malonda-Nkuanga, CICM, Pastor 
Ramon Tirado, Deacon 
Patricia Hetrick, Office Manager 
Alison Windland, Office Assistant 
Patricia Reed, Director of Religious Education 
Miriam Medina, Director of Liturgy 
Hannah Masson, Director of Music 
Theresa Watson, Choir Director 
John Flemming, Heritage Choir Director 
Robert Wiersberg, Director of R.C.I.A. 
Mary Flemming, Youth Director 
Wendy Murphy, Principal, Epiphany School 
Barbara Terry, Director, Epiphany Pre-School 
Anne Schuyler, Office Manager, Epiphany School 
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LORD HEAR THE PRAYER FOR OUR SICK,  
especially Daniel Garcia, Dennis Olson, Alex 

Green, Theresa Wise, Tracey Toomey, 
Elizabeth Carlton Occhiogrosso, Grayson 
Savery, Jackie Fancher, Kristie Wells, 
James Berger, Bryan Lorenz, Ines 
Sanchez, Roberto Sanson, Jerry Roy, 
Barbara Noonan, Sean Peet, Eileen 
Hunter, Joseph Andrews, Jan Adams, 

Cheryl Weagle, Michael Pugh, Peg Logan, Sue 
Doetzer, Ric Barklund, Joe Kratochvil, Ryleigh 
Flemming , Nicole Popp, Kriss Cordero Luna, 
Danny Call, Betty Hescox, Carol Wallach,  Ann 
Kroenert, Jim Minihan, Ellie Blaine, Marcia 
Peacock,  Frank Toomey, Elizabeth Kaylor, Emma 
Kaylor, Kate Kaylor, Martin Luna, Stanley 
Tomaszewski, Art Cooley, Margaret Bennett, Mary 
Margaret Byram, Herlinda Huapawla, Bill Daley, 
Elsie Schichl & Cynthia Davies.    May they feel 
God's protective hand and return to good health.  
Call the rectory if you want a name to remain 
after six weeks.  
 
ALTAR SERVER CANDIDATES:  Boys and girls 

who are in the 5th grade and have made 
their First Communion, and would like to 

become an Altar Server, please contact 
the rectory office (825-8945).  We will be 
offering training, for the first time, in the 
spring as well as in the summer. 

 

MASS INTENTIONS: 
May  06  -  Ann Kroenert (healing) 
May  07  -  Maria Peterson (special intentions) 
May  08  -  Ralph Pander (88th birthday)  
May  09  -  Dave Roches (dec) 
May  10  -  Delores Knittle (dec) 
May  11  -  8:30 a.m. -  Stephen Paul Davis (dec) 
May  11  -  6:00 p.m. -  Mother’s Day Novenas 
May  12  -  8:30 a.m. -  Mother’s Day Novenas   
May  12  -  11:00 a.m. -  Carol Anne Brown (dec)  

 
THE  ALTAR FLOWERS for this 

weekend, are in celebration of our 
73 students who received their 
sacrament of First Holy Communion 

on May 4, 2013. 
  
 MEETING FOR ALL CONFIRMATION STAFF 
(CCD Office Staff/Teachers/Aides & Father 
Anselme), will be today, May 5th, at 1:30 p.m., in 
the Parish Hall.  Please plan to attend. 

BAPTISMAL PREPARATION CLASSES will be on 
May 6 & 13 from 7:30-9:15 p.m., in 
the downstairs rectory meeting room.  
All parents requesting baptism for 
their children are asked to attend 

(without children).  Godparents are 
welcome.  Call the rectory, 825-8945, to register. 
 
HOLY SPIRIT INTERACTIVE DISCIPLESHIP 
PROGRAM will meet on Wednesday, May 8, 2013, 
in the Epiphany Annex.  All are invited. 
 
CONGRATULATIONS to the following students 

who made their First Holy 
Communion on May 4, 2012:  
Charles Adams, Joselyn 
Araseli Anzua-Hernandez, 
Thomas Babich, Mackenzie 
Berkery, Katie Berrios, 
Ernesto Calderon, Daisy 
Casillas, Ty Catts, Jarrett 
Clark, Mitchell Clark, Carlos 

Contreras, Valentina Cruz, Elie Dodson, Ashlyn 
Dominguez, Kurt Elias, Jessica Fernanda 
Hernandez, Marcela Fernandez-Tapia, Regan 
Fiscus,  Jack Flemming, Azeneth Flores, Thomas 
Gallagher, Melina Gonzalez, Millie Haught, 
Christopher Hernandez, Grace Hillin, John Inde, 
Genevieve James, Diego Jimenez Cardeno, Sofia 
Jimena Luna, Carson Klemann, Grace Kowis, Tyler 
Kujawa-Poth, Julianne LaRosa, Silvana Laird, 
Jeffrey Maldonado, Michael Marshall, Jose 
Matamoros, Cristal Martinez-Jimenez, Yaneli 
Martinez-Jimenez, Susannah Masson, Miranda Mc 
Coy, Abraham Mendez-Vasquez, Pavel Ivan Meza, 
Erick Mendez, Carlos Mojica, Kimberly Navarette, 
Miguel Navarette, Lucas Nelson, Edu Nolasco-
Martinez, Kimberly Padilla-Delgado, Isabelle 
Randolph, Katelynn Reyes, Perla Janet Reyes, 
Jairo Rivera, Alex Roblero, Yulisa Roblero, Daniel 
Puente Rojas, Dash Puente Rojas, Edward Puente 
Rojas, Angel Romero, Mason Ryan, Thomas 
Sheehan, Sarah Shrader, Jonathan Storey, Edgar 
Teo, Justin Valdizon, Savanna Veazey, Gabe 
Walker, Kyia Walker, Judson Warnick, Riley Wilton, 
Karol Windsor, & Gianna Young.  May the dear 
Lord bless them today and always! 
 
LEGION OF MARY:  Learn more about this 
apostolate at the informational meeting being held 
on Wednesday, May 8, 2013, at 7:00 p.m., in the 
Parish Hall.  Is the Blessed Mother calling you to 
her legion? 
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THE WORD AMONG US for May, entitled “Rejoice 
in Your Salvation,” is available in the church foyer.  
Pick up your copy as you leave church today. 
 
OFFERTORY PRAYER:  We give our offerings, 
but more than that, we offer our love and 
devotion, for we know that you desire our 
consecration.   
 
OFFERTORY COLLECTION (04-28)    $ 8,862.71               
(Our weekly budget is $11,500.00)                        
BUILDING FUND (04-28)                            152.00  
EPIPHANY SCHOOL (04-28)                     185.00          
CATHOLIC HOME MISSIONS                 2,355.81 
 

has begun 
registration 
for 2013-
2014.     

Registration packets are available in the church 
foyer, or may be mailed to you by calling 825-9017.  
Classes are filled on a first-come, first-served basis. 
Tuition is available and families can apply through 
the following site: www.factstuitionalaid.com.   
 

2013 BISHOP’S LENTEN APPEAL  - “Stepping 
Out in Faith – Love Revealed:”   “Thank You” to 
those who have already responded to the BLA.   
Our parish goal is $102,000.00.  As of April 25, 301 
families, 26% of the parish, have contributed 
$121,654.00, or 119% of our goal.  If you have not 
made a pledge, you can still do so.  Pledge 
envelopes can be found in the church foyer.   

 
EPIPHANY PRE-SCHOOL:   “Do you have a 3 or 4 

year old child?  Are you looking for 
a pre-school program that combines 
faith, learning, fun and friendship?  
Epiphany Pre-School is currently 
enrolling for the 2013-2014 school 
year.  We offer classes for 3 and 4 
year olds.  We offer 2, 3 or 5 
morning programs, with options for 
full day class, and before and after 

school care.  We follow the Diocesan standards 
and have a dedicated, caring and professional staff.  
Call Epiphany, 825-9017, or Mrs. Barbara Terry, 
director, 547-3323, and come for a visit.” 
 
DIRECTORY OF PROFESSIONALS, sponsored 
by the Ladies Auxiliary of the Knights of Columbus, 
still has forms available, in the church foyer, for 

those who may have not submitted one.  You still 
have time to turn in your form. 
 
MOTHER’S DAY is May 12th.  You may want to 

remember your mother, mother-in-
law, grandmother, sister, aunt (living 
or deceased) with a Mother’s Day 
Remembrance Mass Card.  They 
can be found in the church foyer.  

They will be remembered in a Novena of Masses 
during the month of May.  Envelopes can also be 
found in the pews. 
 
PRO-LIFE:  Are you well informed about 
abortion, partial abortion, and euthanasia?  
Knowledge is power; power to change our 
world.  Help spread the truth.  Do your part.  
God is counting on us to be His instrument.  It’s 
never the wrong time to do the right thing.  Join 
pro-life today. 
 
KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS “YARD SALE” will be 

on Saturday, May 18th, 8:00 a.m. 
– 2:00 p.m., on East Piedmont 
St., next to the rectory garage.  
 K of C members will be 

available on Monday-Friday (May 13-17), from 6:00 
– 8:30 p.m., to accept SALEABLE items.  If you 
need help in picking up large items, please call 
John Brown, 825-1681, Joe Kratochvil, 825-7273 or 
Mario Calvano, 829-0690.    Baked Goods by (K of 
C Ladies Auxiliary) will be available to buy as you 
shop. 
 
A SPECIAL “THANK YOU” to our Radix Youth 
Group and Precious Blood parishioners who 
participated in the Pregnancy Centers “Walk for 
Life”, and those who sponsored them.  Precious 
Blood pledges were $920.00.  The total pledges 
came to $51,400.00, which was an increase of 
25%.  Of the 520 walkers, 311 obtained pledges. 
 
BLUE RIDGE CHORALE will present its musical 
“A New York State of Mind”, Tuesday May 7, 
2013, at 7:30 p.m., at the State Theatre, Culpeper.  
Don’t miss this Free Concert. 
 
ST. STEPHEN’S FOOD CLOSET:.  The following 

items are needed: beef stew, soups 
(especially chunky), boxed meals 
w/meats & any canned vegetables. 
Please place items within the altar area. 
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